
We Welcome You To 

SPICELAND FRIENDS CHURCH 
June 9, 2024 

We gather to “sing aloud to God our strength; to shout for joy to the 
God of Jacob” (Psalm 81:1). Welcome to worship. 
 
 
 PRELUDE                                           Connie Brown, Pianist 

   WELCOME Sandi Swann  

* WORSHIP IN SONG      
“We Have Come into His House” − #224  

“Faith Is the Victory” − #727 (vv. 1, 4) 
Tasha Crandall, Song Leader 

   PRAYER OF INVOCATION 

 PRESENTATION OF OUR TITHES AND OFFERINGS    

 CHILDREN’S STORY Janet Putnam 
  All children will be worshipping with us until after the 
  Children’s Story. Preschoolers are invited to go to Jr.  
  Church with Kristin Davis downstairs. Children (grades  
  1-5) may go with Jessica Noteboom to the Family Center. 
  Nursery is available for parents with babies or toddlers. 

 SHARING OUR HEARTS  

 PASTORAL PRAYER  

 SCRIPTURE  Gerald Darling 
Matthew 28:16-20  (ESV), 1 Peter 3:15 (NIV), 

Colossians 1:28  (NIV) 

 MESSAGE Eric Bowman 
A Red Hot Faith, Part 5 – “Faith Over Fear” 

 COMMUNION AFTER THE MANNER OF FRIENDS 
     “Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, he is a new creation. 
  The old has passed away; behold, the new has come.” 

2 Corinthians 5:17 (NIV) 

* SONG OF DEDICATION #139 
“Great Is Thy Faithfulness” 

* BENEDICTION David Brock 

* POSTLUDE                               #627 
“Cares Chorus” 

* All who are able may stand 

                                      _______________________ 
 

THIS WEEK’S ACTIVITIES  
 

MONDAY – WALKING GROUP – 10:00 a.m. in the Family Center. 

WEDNESDAY – WALKING GROUP -  10:00 a.m. in the Family Center. 

THURSDAY – BIBLE STUDY – 11:00 a.m. in the Mary M Room. 
 Nancy Wadman will be leading a study of the book, 
 Unveiling Mary Magdalene by Liz Curtis Higgs. 

THURSDAY – CROCHET GROUP – 4:00-6:00 p.m. 

NEXT SUNDAY – Dwight Elliott will be our guest speaker as a part  
    of the 200th Anniversary Celebration of Spiceland  
    Friends. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

If you have a Prayer Concern or Celebration that you would like to 
share, please fill out, sign, and date a green card found in the pew 
rack and place it in the offering plate. You may pick up a sheet listing 
Prayer Concerns in the Welcome Center or at the west door. 
 
We will be sharing pictures on the front of the bulletin from time to 
time that have historical significance. Our 200th Anniversary 
Celebration is coming up on September 28 and 29. 
 
Newsletter – Extra copies of the June-July Spiceland Friend 
newsletter are available in the Welcome Center. 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 
(Continued) 

199 Years and Counting:  Winifred Huff served as our church 
organist for 50 years. Pianists have been Miss Mary Taylor, 
Kenneth Pickering, Sue Adams, Jeanette Coffin, Ruth Neal Burk, 
Larry Estelle, Barbara Ward, and Libby Henshaw. Connie Brown 
and Tim Wilkinson are our current ones. Virginia Bryson, our 
organist, retired recently but continues to play on occasion. 

 
Mark Your Calendar for this year’s SCUBA 
Vacation Bible School – June 24-28 here at SFC 
for ages 3 – 6th grade. There is a sign-up sheet in 
the Welcome Center for food donations. 

 
Note of Thanks – “Thank you for your support through my college 
journey. I found Jesus and the church has helped keep my fire for 
Jesus.”   − Halle Chandler 
 
Life Lifter to Share:  “So we do not lose heart. Though our outer 
self is wasting away, our inner self is being renewed day by day. 
This momentary affliction is preparing for us an eternal weight of 
glory beyond all comparison as we look not to the things that are 
seen but to the things that are unseen. For the things that are seen 
are transient, but the things that are unseen are eternal.” 

2 Corinthians 4:16-18 
 
Happy Birthday to:  Pat Craft, June 9; Gib 
Hoover, June 10; Lisa Ash, Bobby Chandler, 
June 11; Mason Huston (6th), June 13. 
 

Happy Anniversary to:  Brad & Lisa Knotts, June 7; Josh & Carly 
Griggs (10th), June 14; David & Linda Brock, June 15. 
 
Greeter:  Cindy Mitchell        
Ministry Coordinator:  Nancy Wadman   
Communications Coordinator:  Lisa Knotts 

Spiceland Friends 
 
 
 
 

                 

Kenneth Pickering (1911-1979) 
Long-time Quaker Pastor 

 
 

               401 West Main St., P. O. Box 27, Spiceland, IN  47385 
 

               Morning Worship − 10:30 A.M. 

    David Brock, Pastor    Eric Bowman, Associate Pastor 
    Cell:  524-4428 Cell:  524-8126 

             Church (765) 987-7835 
                E-mail: spicelandfriends@frontier.com   

             www.spicelandfriends.org 


